BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – November 14, 2017
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo,  Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Manish Singh
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM.
Abatements
An abatement request was submitted for 20 Valentine Lane.  The customer had a large bill due to a running toilet. After the owner spoke with the Board and presented documentation, it was decided to offer a one time 10% abatement towards the total bill. Dave Forrest made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  The credits will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement request was submitted for 155 Water Street.  There was a leak on the property that did not go into the Town’s sewer.  The Board reviewed the documentation and asked for a 2 year avg to be calculated on this account and for it to be reviewed again at the next meeting. 
An abatement request was submitted for 30 Summer Street.  A garden house had been left on and the customer was seeking an abatement for the sewer costs.  The Board reviewed the documentation and aksed for a 2 year avg to be calculated on this account and for it to be reviewed again at the the next meeting.

An abatement request was submitted for 50 Via Franco.  The customer had previously granted an abatement for the installation of a new pool.  This was subsequent request when the pool needed to be filled again due to a problem.  The Board reviewed the information and let the customer know that there is a once a year limit on such abatements and therefore this second request would be denied.  

Water Dept.
The Board discussed having regulations for meter inspection on installation.  Roger Scheurer stated that after reviewing the regulations, this is already stated.  It is suggested that a line be added to the capacity fee checklist for inspection and that the Water Department follow up after installation.  It was requested that this change be made and a copy brought to the next meeting for review. 
There was a discussion regarding a property at 430 Greylock Street and the paying of capacity fees.  There was an issue regarding water pressure to the new property. The homeowner incurred costs to rectify the problem and would like to discuss these costs and the capacity fees with the Board.  The discussion has been moved to the next meeting at the request of Dave Forrest. It was also requested that Jon Lucy be asked about the water pressure issues on this particular property, since he was present when they arose. 
The Board inquired about non working meters.  It was asked to how many could be fixed on a weekly basis.  Chris Pompi stated that it was very dependent on what the problem was and that ten per week would be an approximate average, if the Water Department had nothing else to do.  The Board is requesting an update by Mike Towler from the Water Department.

Don Zukowski inquired about a meter problem at Onyx Specialty Paper and asked that Mike Towler look into the issue.

Waste Water Dept
A sewer capacity form was submitted for the Board to sign for 705 Marble.  The Board signed off on the capacity form for four bedrooms after additional documentation was provided.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
A discussion regarding a property located at 785 Pleasant.  The property is currently for sale and will need to be connected to Town sewer.  There have been several inquiries about the property and the Board stated that engineering plans will need to be submitted by buyer.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
There was a discussion regarding road paving.  Chris Pompi suggested that Street Scan be asked to make a presentation regarding their product.  Screen Scan comes in and does a thorough inspection on roads and then provides a comprehensive report.  The cost is approximately $25,000.  Bob Bartini agreed that the Board should look into this.  Chris Pompi with reach out and set up a time for the presentation.
An inquiry was made regarding the delivery of the new Highway truck.  Chris Pompi stated that the new truck was scheduled to be delivered in a week.

A question was asked regarding emergency contractor work.  Chris Pompi stated that the Town had a three year contract with LB Corporation for this type of work.  The Board was concerned that others were getting the opportunity to bid on this contract.  The current contract with LB is good till January of 2018.

Other
The Board has requested a copy of Lenox’s rate list.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The October 16, 2017 minutes were approved. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday December 12 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:04PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
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